American Council of the Blind of Nebraska 

Minutes of the Telephone Conference Call 

September 28, 2009 

 

The meeting convened by telephone at 8:30 P.M. with all officers present.

 

The discussion started with whether or not Bob Doulas should be hired as Executive Director of the Transportation Project. It was unanimously decided that due to Bob’s recent health problems that he would not be able to provide the time and leadership necessary to get the Project off the ground.

 

After much discussion, a motion was made that an Executive Director was not necessary nor affordable for the Council to continue on with the Project. The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.

 

A motion was then made to institute a search for a grant writer instead who would build his/her fee into the grant proposal. It was seconded and passed unanimously. After a further discussion, it was decided that any members of the Council who had knowledgeable contacts to gather suggested writer’s names to the next Council meeting.

 

The comment was made that never was a more agreeable and pleasant Council meeting held by the American Council of the Blind of Nebraska.

The next meeting will be held in Omaha at the Uta Halee Building on October 10, 2009, at 1:00 P.M.

 

Since the Treasurer, Howard Compton, will be on vacation in Texas at that time, the checkbook and papers have been put in President Jim Jirak’s possession for safekeeping.

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:52 P.M.

 

Respectfully submitted:

 

 

Shirley C. Allen, Secretary

